
AGENDA FOR

WHITEFIELD AND UNSWORTH TOWNSHIP 
FORUM

Contact: Andrew Woods
Direct Line: 0161 253 5134
E-mail: a.p.woods@bury.gov.uk
Web Site: www.bury.gov.uk

To: All Members of Whitefield and Unsworth Township 
Forum

Councillors: Adams, R Caserta, E Fitzgerald, J Grimshaw, 
D Jones (Chair), Mallon, A Matthews, Whitby and M Wiseman
Dear Member

Whitefield and Unsworth Township Forum

You are invited to attend a meeting of the Whitefield and Unsworth 
Township Forum which will be held as follows:-

Date: Tuesday, 5 January 2016

Place: Elms Community Centre, Green Lane, Whitefield

Time: 1.00 pm

Briefing

Facilities:

If Opposition Members and Co-opted Members require 
briefing on any particular item on the Agenda, the 
appropriate Director/Senior Officer originating the 
related report should be contacted.

Notes: 12noon-1:00pm:
 PACT meeting (Police and Communities Together) 
 Carers Information session

For more details about Whitefield & Unsworth PACT 
meeting please contact GMP Bury South team on 
0161 856 8204 BurySouth@gmp.police.uk.

Following the Township Forum meeting there will be a 
Dementia Friendly Communities Session between 
3:30pm–4:00pm.

mailto:BurySouth@gmp.police.uk


AGENDA

1  APOLOGIES  

2  DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST  

Members of Whitefield and Unsworth Township Forum are asked to 
consider whether they have an interest in any of the matters on the 
Agenda and, if so, to formally declare that interest.

3  MINUTES AND MATTERS ARISING  (Pages 1 - 8)

To approve as a correct record the minutes of the meeting held on 17 
November 2015.

4  COUNCIL BUDGET 2016/2017 CONSULTATION  

A presentation will be given as part of the Council’s budget consultation 
process for the 2016/2017 Budget.

5  FIRST BUS - UPDATE  

Mr Dave Rutherage (First Bus) will attend the meeting regarding bus 
services in Whitefield and Unsworth.

6  UPDATES - UPLANDS, FORMER WHITEFIELD TOWN HALL, 
HICKORY GRANGE, PORADA  (Pages 9 - 16)

7  POLICE UPDATE  

An update will be given on Police matters within Whitefield and Unsworth.

8  TOWN PLAN UPDATE  (Pages 17 - 40)

9  PUBLIC QUESTION TIME  

Questions are invited from members of the public present at the meeting 
about the work or performance of the Council or the Council’s services 
relevant to the Whitefield and Unsworth area.

10  FUNDING REPORT  (Pages 41 - 48)

11  URGENT BUSINESS  

Any other business which, by reason of special circumstances, the Chair 
agrees may be considered as a matter of urgency.
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Minutes of: WHITEFIELD AND UNSWORTH
TOWNSHIP FORUM

  
Date of Meeting: 17 November 2015

 
Venue: Elms Community Centre, Green Lane, Whitefield

Present: Councillor D Jones (In the Chair) 
Councillors P Adams, J Grimshaw, J Mallon, M Whitby 
and M Wiseman

Advisory Group
Representatives: Leonard Lott – Whitefield and Unsworth Homewatch 

Assn
Marlene Dawson - Victoria Estate TRA 
Pamela Taylor - Hollins Village Community Assn 
Yvonne Moore - Old Hall Park Residents Assn
Mrs S Bannister – Jewish Representative Council
Mrs T Heyworth – ELMS TRA

Public attendance: 45 members of the public were in attendance 

Apologies for 
Absence: Councillors R Caserta and E Fitzgerald 

WUTF.457 PARIS TERRORIST ATTACK

Following the terrorist attacks in Paris on 13 November 2015, the Chair 
(Councillor Jones) asked the meeting to stand for a minute silence in respect 
for those people who had been lost their lives or were injured.

WUTF.458 DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST

No declarations of interest were made in relation to any items to be 
considered. 

WUTF.459 MINUTES 

Delegated decision: 

That the Minutes of the meeting held on the 8 September2015 were 
approved as a correct record and signed by the Chair.

WUTF.460 POLICE UPDATE

The Township Forum received an update on Police matters in Whitefield and 
Unsworth. Inspector Ben Cottam (GMP) attended the meeting and provided 
statistics on crimes committed since the last meeting. 

The following statistics were given:
 burglary (dwelling) – 19
 burglary (other) – 11
 criminal damage/arson – 23
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 vehicle offences – 20
 assaults (with injury) - 16 
 assaults (without injury)-17

Inspector Cottam was asked if figures relating to domestic violence and hate 
crime would be included. It was reported that all crime statistics for 
Whitefield and Unsworth and Greater Manchester were available to view on 
the Greater Manchester Police website.

Inspector Cottam informed the members present of local PCSO’s who had 
recently gone to St. Bernadette’s RC Primary school to give a presentation. 
Visits had also taken place to cub groups to give talks on crime prevention. 

Operation Treacle 
The meeting was informed that the recent Operation Treacle joint initiative 
involving GMP and GM Fire and Rescue Service had targeted anti-social 
behaviour and firework safety during the Halloween and bonfire night period. 
The initiative had operation had been a success with no increase in the 
reports of anti-social behaviour made since 2014. 

PACT meetings update
Inspector Cottam reminded the meeting that PACT meetings would take place 
one hour before each township forum meeting. Also to make PACT meetings 
more accessible to the wider community, GMP would be contactable on social 
media, for during specific times, using Twitter and Facebook to ask questions.
 
Operation darker nights 
This is a high profile initiative focused on crime prevention in Bury. The 
initiative focuses on crime prevention, vehicle crime and Homewatch advice. 
In addition mobile police stations will be deployed in Bury town centre to 
provide crime prevention advice. There will also be an increase in the number 
of police officers on trams and at local Metrolink stations. 

Paris Terror Attacks
The meeting was informed that there was no intelligence at this time to 
suggest there would is a terrorist threat in Manchester or the country as a 
whole. The current terror alert level is at ‘severe’ and this would remain in 
place. Inspector Cottam also stated that if a terror attack were to take place, 
there were concerns that GMP would not be in a position to react at a the 
same level as the emergency services in Paris due to current resource levels. 
Members of the public were advised to stay vigilant.

The Chair then invited questions.

Parking on Park Lane
Vehicles are being parked on the pavement on Park Lane while training 
sessions take place on the adjacent field. Can something be done to raise 
awareness of the danger this can cause to blind people and other 
pedestrians.

Document Pack Page 2



 

321

Whitefield and Unsworth Township Forum 17 November 2015

The local authority can take enforcement action on vehicles parking on the 
pavement. PCSO contact will be passed on to help raise awareness.
The meeting was also told that photographs can be taken of vehicles parked 
on the pavement and they can be passed on to the police. Also if a resident 
confronts a driver regarding their parking and the driver becomes abusive 
then this can also be reported.
Inspector Cottam made that point that driver’s also park on the pavement in 
order help make more space on the road and reduce the chances of a 
collision.

Parking on Wingate Drive
Drivers are parking their vehicles along Wingate Drive and this has prevented 
some residents who live there from leaving their homes. Also an emergency 
ambulance was held up trying to answer a call. 

Empty building
Could something be done to prevent access and anti social behaviour taking 
place in the old spiritualist church in Whitefield? There is an electricity sub-
station next to the building and there is a danger of fire if the building is not 
made secure. 

The chair thanked Inspector Cottam for his attendance and his presentation.

WUTF.461 FIRST BUS - UPDATE

The Township Forum received an update form First Bus (Dave Rutherage) on 
services for the Whitefield and Unsworth area since the last meeting of the 
Township Forum. It was reported that he changes promised at the last 
meeting had been implemented on 25 October. However, it was not possible 
to introduce a service to the medical centre at Pilsworth at this time.

Mr Rutherage reported that the traffic congestion in Manchester was the 
worst it had ever been. Services were running on average between 20 
minutes and 1hr 20mins. It was not possible to improve this situation 
because of the highways work taking place on the main roads, which 
remained closed. Diverting services to avoid road works in order to improve 
service times was not an option because resulted in diverting congestion to 
another area. The time taken to provide services was also having an impact 
on drivers who were required to take a 30 minute break after driving for a 
period of 5 hours.

97/98 Service – The services had been re-timed to give added flexibility for 
service users in Radcliffe and Whitefield. This has been reflected in user 
statistics.

First Bus want to propose changes to the current timetable to improve 
services but this is not yet possible until approval had been obtained from the 

Transport Commissioner. Make changes to services on the day was also not 
possible because passengers require advanced notice and it is not possible to 
contact them individually. 
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Reference was made to the terror attacks in Paris and passengers were asked 
to be vigilant and mindful of anything suspicious and to inform the driver of 
the vehicle. The bus company was promoting the ‘HOT’ principle (Hidden, 
Obvious, Typical). There had been no indication of bus vehicles being 
targeted.

The Chair thanked the representatives from First Bus for their attendance and 
invited them to a future meeting of the Township Forum for further updates.

The Chair invited questions.

Older residents on Hillock Estate who use the bus were waiting over an hour 
for a bus to arrive, what can be done to improve the service?

Unfortunately there isn’t a workable solution to help this situation. A 
suggestion was made that passengers could use the Smart App which is 
available to download to mobile phones which can advise where the bus is 
and the time it is likely to arrive at a stop.

Do bus drivers sometimes miss stops intentionally?
Yes a bus driver will sometimes miss a stop in order to make up time on a 
route. When a stop is missed it will be recorded at the depot.

When will Corporation Street in Manchester reopen to traffic?
The advice given states that the road will reopen in December 2015, however 
the original date was April 2015.

If First Bus is unable to provide a service is it likely that the company will lose 
passengers as they look for a alternative transportation.

This has not been the case so far. The First Bus marketing team is currently 
looking at advertising to attract people to use the bus.

In view of the local councillors who represent the Council on TfGM, why is it 
that local people, who will be affected by the planned works to the highway 
and Metrolink, are not consulted in advance?

Operators hold weekly meetings with TfGM and local authorities to discuss 
bus services. Unfortunately it appears that Manchester Council and Salford 
Council don’t communicate with each other on a lot of the lower level 
highways works they have planned that impact on traffic flows across the two 
city centres and the surrounding authorities.

Councillor Grimshaw reported that an issue was raised at a meeting of the 
Hollins Village Association regarding a bus driver that had hidden the ticket 
machine and allowed passengers onto the bus. Why doesn’t First Bus come to 
speak to passengers about services and what is needed before it makes 
decisions which sometimes are not good for everyone?

Bus drivers don’t always scan bus passes because not all passes have a chip 
and won’t register. Drivers can enter a pass manually but this method will not 
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be accepted by TfGM and revenue won’t be passed to First Bus. There is 
currently a 92% recording rate for bus passes.
It is not acceptable for the driver to hide the ticket machine and this would be 
investigated, however the ticket app on the ticket machine programme has 
slowed the machines ability to register passes. Tickets sometimes take up to 
15 seconds to register and drivers may be concerned that registering a lot of 
passes will make the service run late.

First Bus will attend the next Township Forum (5 January 2016) to consult 
bus users on proposals for Sunny Bank and Hollins Brow. 

It was agreed:

1. That the update be noted.
2. That First Bus be invited to the next meeting of the Township Forum to 

discuss bus service planning for the Sunny Bank and Hollins Brow areas.

WUTF.462 UPDATES

Whitefield Town Hall site
Following consultation with the head of planning development there are 
updates to report at this time.

Hickory grange
Concern was expressed regarding the state of hickory grange. The site is 
situated between two schools and is in a derelict state after building had 
stopped. The site was considered dangerous for anyone getting onto the 
site. The suggestion was made that the Council should issue an enforcement 
notice to the owner of the site to either complete the building work or to 
clear the site. It was reported that that the owner of the site was recently 
declared bankrupt.

Councillor Wiseman reported she and Councillor Mallon were involved with 
the matter. The meeting was informed that the Council was not in position 
to make a compulsory purchase order of the site and the administrator 
involved was unwilling to spend any further money on the completion or 
clearing of the building work.

It was agreed:
That the updates be noted.

WUTF.463 Trees update 

Les Beardmore, arborist for bury council attended the meeting to answer 
questions about tree related matters. An outline of the work of the Council’s 
tree services was given and an idea of the scale of work across the borough.

Les stated that the Council is inundated with tree requests and there is 
currently an 8 month backlog for tree stump removals and other tree 
services. The team was small and was split between larger jobs across the 
borough and smaller jobs (panic growth on highways) and sometimes 
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struggled to meet the demand for its services. These included highways, 6 
Town Housing establishments and schools within the Bury.

The Chair invited questions.

The meeting was informed that following a request made at the Township 
Forum for the removal of tree stumps on Thorpe Street and Nipper Lane 
work had been carried out to remove the stumps and to reinstate the parts 
of the highway affected by tree roots. Thanks were given to the officers for 
the work carried out and to the effectiveness of the Township Forum. The 
pavements were now hazard free areas.

Mrs Garner referred to tree roots belonging to the Council that were blocking 
the drains on her property. She had been advised to contact a specialist to 
get the DNA of the tree concerned in order to get the Council to admit 
liability of ownership. Mr Beardmore advised that a claim would need to be 
put to the Council’s insurance officer and then checks would be made on the 
ownership of the tree roots.  

Councillor Mallon had been involved with the matter and asked if making a 
legal challenge to the Council could be avoided so financial resources were 
not wasted.

Mr Beardmore suggested making an appointment with the Customer Contact 
office and he would visit Mrs Garner.

Mrs Heyworth asked if arrangements could be made to cut back trees at All 
Saints School.

Mr Beardmore reported that each school controlled its own budgets and 
were responsible for the maintenance of trees and could buy in the Council 
services or private contractor.

Mr Beardmore was asked when the work to the trees on Hollins Play Area 
would be carried out. It was reported that the work would take place before 
the end of March 2016.

Could the Council look at cutting back tree branch growth for trees on Bury 
Road in Radcliffe which were extending onto the highway.

Mr Beardmore was asked the name of the trees located on Manchester 
Road. It was reported that the trees were called ‘Hornbeams’.

The chair thanked Mr Beardmore for his attendance.

WUTF.464 TOWNSHIP PLAN UPDATE

An updated Township Plan was submitted.

It was agreed:
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That the updated Township Plan be noted.

WUTF.465 PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 

The Chair invited questions from the members of the public present about 
the work or performance of the Council or Council’s services relevant to the 
Whitefield and Unsworth area. 

Mrs Marshall reminded the Township Forum of the issue she had raised 
regarding repairs to the war memorial at Stand Church. Since then Mrs 
Marshall reported that she had carried out research on the memorial and 
with the help of Councillor FitzGerald tabled a question at a meeting of 
Council. The outcome of this has been the repair of the memorial in time for 
Remembrance Sunday and Bury Council has asked for her help in applying 
for grants from the Manchester Diocese.

Mrs Marshall thanked the Township Forum for listening and providing her 
with the contacts in the Council to take the matter forward to see Whitefield 
have its memorial successfully restored.

 Mr Greenalgh informed of the potential amalgamation of the Aldi and 
McDonalds car parks. Bury Council owned half of the car park with the 
rest owned privately. The issue had been raised with the Council’s 
Highways Section and a response is yet to be received.

 Porada Restaurant – an area outside the restaurant had been made into 
a car park without planning permission from the Council. Councillor 
Mallon reported that parking in Whitefield was a major concern and it 
was important to ensure that residents and businesses are supported. 
Local Councillors are seeking a review of the parking in Whitefield to 
ensure the sustainability of businesses. It was understood that a 
retrospective planning application could be submitted and as with the 
planning process objections could be submitted. Residents did not accept 
the response and considered that a stronger stance should be taken to 
prevent other businesses taking land without agreement. The car park is 
within a Conservation Area.

 A planning application for a wind turbine at Whitefield Golf Club had been 
rejected by the Planning Control Committee.

 A new chemist had been given approval to open for the Besses area.
 The floral displays in Whitefield were not as good as the displays in 

Radcliffe this year.
 The time for crossing on the green man at the pedestrian crossing 

between Ringley road and church lane is too short and needs to be 
extended.

 Flooding on Sunnybank for the last 2 years yet nothing is being done 
about it.  Also, the resident complained that sailor brow has been quite 
untidy recently. 

 Customers using the KFC restaurant in Prestwich were backing up and 
causing traffic jams.

 Taxi rank parking cars outside their office (situated on the main road). 
This is causing increased congestion on bury new road. The resident 


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asked for a consultation between the council and the owners to stop the 
company taxis from parking there.

 Issues raised at previous meetings by Mr Knight. 

WUTF.466 WHITEFIELD AMBULANCE STATION

A copy of a letter from Councillor Kerrison was submitted regarding a 
proposal to close the Ambulance Station Whitefield with the service to 
relocate to the Manchester Fire and Rescue Service facility located .8 miles 
away.

It was agreed:

That the information be noted.

WUTF.467 FUNDING REPORT

A copy of the funding report was submitted on decisions taken to fund 
requests from local groups.

It was agreed:

That the Funding report be noted. 

COUNCILLOR D JONES
Chair

(Note: The meeting started at 1:00 pm and ended at 4.15 pm
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Whitefield & Unsworth Township Forum: Issues raised 17/11/15

Raised by Item Raised at Open Forum Action by Action

1 Mr Marshall Hickory Grange demolition order. Can 
you check with planning on 
compulsory purchase and what the 
process is given ownership changed. 
Needs completion notice as clearly 
untidy and a dangerous site.

Cllr Wiseman
Cllr Mallon

Cllr Wiseman & Cllr Mallon agreed to report back at future 
meetings

2 Mrs Marshall In 2011 I asked who was responsible 
for the war memorial. With help of Cllr 
Fitzgerald tabled question at full 
council asking Cllr Connolly for the 
work to be done to the memorial. 
Worked with Tom Buggie and Helen 
Blythe and given them research for 
grants. Works finished 2015 just 
before Remembrance Sunday. Found 
a prayer from 5 Feb 1921 which Rev 
Alison Hardy presented dedication.

I would like to say thank you to the 
Forum. It is a great place to get things 
done that matter to you. Gave me a 
piece of research which I thoroughly 
enjoyed.

I encourage people to come to the 
Forum, have your say. If don’t agree 
with information, persuade Council 
and work together.

Noted.

3 Mr Has there been any progress with the Things are slow, however myself and Cllr Whitby are 
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Greenhalgh Aldi car park site? having regular meetings with McDonalds and Aldi 
management. They are looking to improve the car park 
areas they are responsible for. Bury own ½ the car park 
and now working with business to get resurfaced etc.

Cllr Mallon

4 Christine 
North

Issue of Porada taking over plot of 
land next to restaurant. Would prefer 
it was Council owned public car park.

Still being worked through Council. We are proposing a 
Parking Strategy for Whitefield. Last thing we want is to 
see the A56 as a drive thru and boarded up shops. The 
piece of land next to Porada could bring in income by 
2020 the Council needs to be self sufficient. We need to 
be saving money rather than going to court by protecting 
the budget and making the right decisions. It is a tough 
decision, but the income could go towards safeguarding 
and vulnerable services.

Cllr Mallon

Resident Agree. Setting the benchmark. What 
Porada have done is wrong. Other 
businesses could do the same. If 
Council sell the land, they should put 
trees up as a boundary.
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Mrs Marshall Porada area is on the edge of the All 
Saints conservation area. Just outside 
the boundary. Even if small part of car 
park within conservation area you 
can’t do what you like.

Conservation area boundaries are available to view online 
at www.bury.gov.uk/index.aspx?articleid=11498. Porada 
restaurant and car park are within the All Saints 
Conservation Area boundary. 

Ruth Shedwick
Township Coordinator

Mr Marshall Church Lane entrance has been open 
space. Regardless of financial 
decision, what is to stop someone 
from doing the same on the other 
side? Sell for houses etc.? Isn’t this an 
urban design consideration?

Even if outside the conservation area 
it is directly next to it and affects the 
conservation area.

There are ongoing discussions between Estates and the 
developer.

David Marno
Head of Development Management

Updates on Porada will be fed back to the Forum as and 
when received from relevant officers.

Ruth Shedwick
Township Coordinator

Pam Taylor Agree. This is land grab. This will be 
seen as taking a precedent. Need to 
look at boundaries of the conservation 

I understand the Council have offered the land. Being 
looked at by highways, property services and planning.
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area. Worrying relaxing planning laws 
but this is a step too far. The business 
should have negotiated with the 
Council officially. Empathise regards 
finances, but the law applies equally.

Cllr Wiseman

Regarding the planning process, a retrospective planning 
application can go in. Stands a good chance of approval. 
The community are entitled to nominate a spokesperson 
and have your say during the process at planning 
committee. 

Cllr Mallon

Christine 
North

Porada needs to go on updates item 
on agenda 

Democratic 
Services

Porada will appear under ‘updates’ alongside Uplands, 
Former Town Hall, Hickory Grange.

Ruth Shedwick
Township Coordinator

5 Yvonne 
Moore

We don’t feel Whitefield has had their 
fair share of floral displays this year, 
whereas Radcliffe has a lot. We used 
to have lots of displays.

Leisure 
Services

Seasonal bedding has been reduced across all of the 
borough over several years including replacement with 
permanent planting where possible. The In-bloom 
campaigns also encourage sponsors, volunteers and 
communities to get involved and we would welcome 
hands on support or sponsorship from anyone wishing to 
get involved for Whitefield.

Anyone wishing to sponsor a flower bed or sign or get 
involved with in-bloom can contact Julie Pitchforth at 
j.e.pitchforth@bury.gov.uk or 0161 253 5266.

Neil Long
Assistant Director (Operations)

6 Yvonne 
Moore

Lights at junction of Ringley Road and 
Church Lane do not give you enough 
time to cross the road.

Highways dept Emailed Swee Ong 18 Nov

7 Yvonne 
Moore

Parking at KFC in Prestwich is causing 
traffic jams

ALL There is a consultation currently ongoing for Prestwich 
High Street improvements. Suggest make your comments 
here.

D
ocum

ent P
ack P

age 12

mailto:j.e.pitchforth@bury.gov.uk


Follow us @TownCentresTeam get trending using #WhitefieldTF Page 5 

Cllr Adams

The online comment form has been sent to all community 
members this week. Please visit 
www.bury.gov.uk/prestwichhighst 

Ruth Shedwick
Township Coordinator

8 Resident Flooding near traffic lights Sunnybank 
Road, Sunnybank Woods and near 
synagogue 

Highways dept The flooding was attended by Operations. The problem 
resulted from blocked gullies, which have been cleared 
and the system is now running normally.

Andy Southgate
Principal Engineer (Structures/Drainage)

9 Jonathan 
Jackson

Sailor’s Brow is now in need of TLC. Parks dept Sailor’s Brow is being maintained to specification. We can 
no longer afford to cut all the grass so are only 
maintaining a narrow strip along the side of the highway 
footpath.

Graham Schoon
Countryside Officer

10 John Knight It was obvious from the previous PACT 
meeting and my own observations in 
our own area that bad and 
inconsiderate parking was a problem.

It seems to me that residents perceive 
there to be little or no enforcement in 
our area.

My suggestion at the PACT meeting 
and at this meeting now is, that there 
are plenty of people out of work. Why 
not offer commission only jobs in each 
area and pay them 33.3% of all fines 
collected. The council will make 
66.6%. There will be no pensions and 

Parking dept Please see response below in item 11.

D
ocum

ent P
ack P

age 13

http://www.bury.gov.uk/prestwichhighst


Follow us @TownCentresTeam get trending using #WhitefieldTF Page 6 

no overheads, but plenty of 
volunteers.

Perhaps provide a scooter? The benefit 
will be to the community to stop this 
lawless parking all over the borough. 
The law has broken down with regard 
to parking.

11 John Knight 1. Why don't parking enforcement 
officers work this area?

2. Why don't they work the same 
hours as the Police did? They took 
this job over from the police and 
as far as we know, only work 9 to 
5.  People know that they can get 
away with anything, as per photos 
previously submitted.

3. How many enforcement officers in 
Bury, broken down by Township 
Forums?

4. What hours do they work?
5. Can serious consideration be 

given to my suggestion about 
having self-employed parking 
wardens?

Parking dept I will ask NSL for additional enforcement within residents 
only zones in Whitefield. However I can confirm that the 
area is attended on a regular basis by the number of 
complaints/appeals we receive from residents & 
appellants alike. There have been 125 pcns issued (for 
the residents only zone at Hamilton Road) in 2015 to 31st 
October to support the previous statement.

The residential areas that are not Residents Only zones 
are only enforced if there are restrictions to enforce such 
as double yellow lines. NSL do not enforce general 
parking matters if there is no restriction.

Because Whitefield is such a concentrated area for 
restrictions the enforcement is already carried out by 
vehicle & scooter. There are 2 enforcement shifts (7am-
4pm & 10am-7pm) Monday-Saturday which covers the 
Residents Only parking of 8am-8pm Monday-Saturday.

Enforcement is carried out by 12-14 CEOs deployed daily 
over the 2 shifts but the Borough is split into a number of 
areas for enforcement and not by Township.

There is no intention to recruit self-employed CEOs and 
certainly not to pay them via an incentive scheme. This 
would lead to the Council being accused of creating PCN 
targets which is not the aim of Traffic Management Act 
2004 (TMA 2004).

John Foudy
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Car Parking Manager

12 John Knight I attended the September planning 
meeting. Taxis are parking on double 
yellow lines with bars and on the 
pavements - Photographic evidence 
and a PDF report sent to Councillor 
Whitby. I am most disappointed to see 
that this was passed without being 
discussed at the further planning 
meeting on the 27 November. Their 
many taxis park continuously in both 
wards.

Planning dept Spoken to enforcement office, a letter has been issued to 
the taxi business. 

Cllr Whitby

We will update you following completion of the 
investigation and/or any developments.

Lee Stoney
Senior Planning Enforcement Officer

13 John Knight Concerns on procedure of issues 
raised.

John Knight Please send through your observations via email to me.

Cllr Jones

Ruth Shedwick, Township Coordinator
18 November 2015
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Welcome to Whitefield & Unsworth Local Community Plan 
Thank you for taking the time to read the Whitefield and Unsworth Township Plan.  This document provides details on how we plan to 
tackle some of the local issues we face as a community. 
 
Over the past months, we have had round table discussions at Township forum meetings where Councillors, Community representatives 
and other members of the public were present and able to give us their views and share ideas. From this, and other statistical 
information, we have been able to identify our priority areas for the next three years. 
 
This plan outlines how we will continue to make progress towards the vision for our Township to promote better outcomes for the social, 
health, economic, and environmental well being of people within our community. 
 
Despite the challenging economic climate we continue to strive for improvement, working together with our communities and partner 
agencies such as the Council, Police and Fire service, health services, faith groups and so on. We have a strong, dedicated, skilled and 
committed partnership that is working on a range of projects to help us deliver our priorities and improve the quality of life for residents 
in our community. Bury Council has a number of key outcomes that underpin its work; delivery of this plan will support these outcomes: 
 

• Reducing poverty and its effects 
• Supporting our most vulnerable residents 
• Making Bury a better place to live 
• One Council, One success together 
 

We would like to thank all our partners and residents for their continued efforts in supporting the Township Forum and the important work 
it does for the community of Whitefield and Unsworth. 
 

 
 

David Jones 
 
Councillor David Jones 
Chair, Whitefield & Unsworth Township Forum
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Who we are and what we do  
Whitefield and Unsworth Township Forum welcomes those who live, work, or have an interest in the area. The forum meets at local 
venues such as community centres and schools.  These meetings are public meetings and we strongly encourage everyone to come along.  
Discussions are fed back to Bury Council and its partners for appropriate action. 
 
Whitefield and Unsworth Township Forum is a constituted council committee consisting of all the elected members representing our area 
and a co-opted advisory group of local representatives from the business community, voluntary organisations and community 
groups.  There are up to nine members on each Advisory Group and a place is also reserved for a young person’s representative.  
 
The forum empowers our communities, promotes the debate of local issues and brings decision making closer to our residents. It seeks to 
harness the many strengths and assets we have in place here in Whitefield and Unsworth, including local groups, strong community 
networks, talented young people, charities and voluntary groups, to work through these issues as a strong and committed partnership. 
 

For further information about your Township Forum please visit www.bury.gov.uk/townshipforums or contact: 
 
Ruth Shedwick, Township Co-ordinator 
Department of Communities and Wellbeing 
Bury Town Hall, Room 4, Knowsley Street, Bury, BL9 0SW 
0161 253 5327 
07768 710 719 
r.shedwick@bury.gov.uk   

Page 4  
 

D
ocum

ent P
ack P

age 20

http://www.bury.gov.uk/townshipforums
mailto:r.shedwick@bury.gov.uk


 

 

Some facts about Whitefield & Unsworth  
(Demographic information changed June 2015 to reflect 2011 census data) 

Demography: 
Bury has a population of 186,527. Of these, approximately 29,955 live in Whitefield and Unsworth. 
Of the population of Whitefield and Unsworth, 60.5% are Christian, 11.4% are Jewish, 3.5% Muslim, and 23.2% 
have no religion or do not say what religion they are. 
 
Deprivation:  
In terms of measuring deprivation, England is split into small areas called super output areas (SOA). Each SOA represents approximately 
1500 residents. And deprivation is measured over 7 domains: income, employment, health, disability, education and training, barriers to 
housing and services, living environment and crime. In England there are 32 482 SOAs. In the borough of Bury there are 120 SOAs. Each 
SOA is given a ranking, with 1 being most deprived.  
  
Whitefield and Unsworth has 3 super output areas in the top 10% for England. 2 of these are concentrated in Besses ward and one in 
Unsworth (bordering the Besses Ward). Conversely, Stand and Outwood are within the 15% least deprived SOAs in the country. 
 
Closing the gap:   
Although Whitefield and Unsworth are generally seen as an affluent area, there are clearly pockets of deprivation and inequalities, which 
adversely affect the life chances of many people who live in them. These inequalities between our neighbourhoods mean poorer health, 
lower levels of education and skills, higher crime and unemployment for people living in these areas. The Town Plan aims to close the gap 
so that the lives of those in the most deprived areas are improved. 
 
Our Assets:  
Whitefield and Unsworth has much to be proud of, it is a popular place to live, it has some beautiful parks and green spaces, and active 
and enthusiastic friends groups to ensure that these spaces are well maintained, including the hugely popular Eden Garden Allotments 
who stage regular educational open days and sell produce grown on site. The area is diverse and the interfaith group in Whitefield 
celebrates the different religions and cultures. There are also thriving sports clubs, uniformed organizations, and active tenants and 
residents groups that are well represented on the Township Forum, so all in all there is a lot to be celebrated in this area. 
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Together we can achieve more! 
Key Outcomes: 
Our plan will contribute to the following outcomes: 

• Improved Health and Wellbeing 
 

• Improved Employment Opportunities 
 

• Educational Attainment/Learning 
 

• Community Safety 
 

• Community Pride and Belonging. 
 
 

Making a difference   
 
We will measure our performance as follows: 
 

• We will monitor  the action plans which support delivery of these outcomes (updated 
action plans will be shared at each meeting)  

 
• Bi-annual performance reports in relation to the above outcomes (presented to our 

Township Forum. 
 
 
 

 

Whitefield and 
Unsworth Township 
Forum aims to promote 
better outcomes for the 
social, health, 
economic, and 
environmental well 
being of people within 
our community. 

 

We can achieve this by 
working together to 
achieve a number of key 
outcomes: 
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Everybody’s involved  
Our Township Plan has been drawn together in a number of ways.  We have used our knowledge of local people’s priorities to focus on 
those issues which matter most to local people.  

Key Group How have they influenced the Township Plan? 

 
Residents & Community 
Groups  

 
• Consultation activities 
• Township Forums - open forum issues and round table discussions 
• PACT meetings  
 

 
Councillors 

 
• Direct involvement in the development of the objectives for this plan 
• Consultation activities 
• Township Forums 
 

 
Research and Demographic 
Information 

 
• National research and intelligence 
• Local Health Data 
• Ward profiles 
• Intelligence gathering 
 

 
Partner Organisations 

 
• Police and partner meetings 
• Six Town Housing 
• Council departments 
• Primary Care Trust/Health Authority 
 

 

There will be further opportunities for you to get involved and have your say on a range of issues. Your views are really important to 
us so make sure you take part. Please come along to our Township meetings- you will be made very welcome.
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Whitefield & Unsworth 
Township Forum  

Our Township Plan 

 2015 - 2018 
 (September 2015 update)  
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Outcome: Improved Health and Wellbeing 
Health inequalities need to be addressed in key areas around the Besses area - in the top 10% Super output areas nationally.  

ISSUE 

What needs to be 
achieved 

ACTIONS/OUTPUTS 

How can we work towards 
addressing the issue? 

LEAD AGENCY 

Who should take 
responsibility? 

 

MILESTONE 
 

By when? 

Creating a Dementia 
friendly Community 
for Unsworth 

Consult with people living with 
dementia & their carers to get 
a mandate to focus on key 
areas of the Dementia Friendly 
Communities ten point plan.  

Alzheimer’s Society 
Making Space 

Workshops and 
intelligence gathering  

Completed 

 

 Consultation on the High Street 
for businesses to buy in to staff 
awareness sessions, 
environment checks and DAA 
Supporter Status 

Alzheimer’s Society 
Making Space 
Township Coordinator 

Business register as 
members, update Action 
Plans to national website 

Ongoing 

 Recruiting a Project Steering 
Group for Unsworth Pilot area 

Alzheimer’s Society Workshops and 
intelligence gathering 

Completed 

 Support carer’s information 
and support programme. 
Supporting the wider family 
especially in initial 
diagnosis/between transitional 
care homes 

Alzheimer’s Society 
Making Space 
Township Coordinator 

Distribution of information 
and take up of course 

September 
2015 

 Volunteer recruitment    

 Networking. Include the wider 
community. 
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 Increase diagnosis by 
increasing awareness 

Alzheimer’s Society 
Making Space 
Township Coordinator 

Dementia awareness 
sessions within GP 
practices Borough-wide 

Ongoing 

 Promote Dementia Friendly 
Cafes 

Township Coordinator 
Councillors 
Making Spaces 

Distribution of information Ongoing 

Improving childhood 
health  

Encourage healthy eating & 
grow your own with 
promotions through 
development of allotments 
sites at Eden Gardens 

Eden Gardens committee 
 

Investigate potential for 
funding. Open Days. 

Ongoing 

 Good quality food to be 
available in all schools 

Health and Wellbeing Board   

 Ensure parks and play areas 
offer good quality exercise 
equipment 

Parks Dept Increased usage of parks Ongoing 

Increase participation 
in sport and physical 
activity by women and 
girls 

Encourage existing sessions to 
become IWIYW branded 
incorporate increase awareness 
and benefits and participants 

IWIYW Increased publicity of 
branded sessions & 
Locality Network 

December 2016 

 Ensure appropriate activities 
are delivered in Whitefield to 
engage with women and girls 

IWIYW Delivery through Locality 
Networking sessions 

December 2016 

 Publicise outdoor gym in 
Hamilton Road Park 

IWIYW 
Township Coordinator 

Promotions of outdoor 
gym 

Ongoing 

 Promote community funding IWIYW 
Township Coordinator 

Distribution of information 
to community members 

March 2016 

 Identify an IWIYW Champion Township Forum Members To lead on key messages 
and encourage others to 

Ongoing 
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from the Township Forum sign up 

A growth in 
participation across 
the life course 

Deliver activities which engage 
with communities and attract 
more people into regular 
physical activity and sport 
opportunities 

Sports and Physical Activity 
Services (SAPAS) 
Sports Clubs 

  

Reduce Social 
Isolation and 
loneliness 

Raise awareness of befriending 
schemes (Jigsaw) and how to 
volunteer  

Health and Wellbeing Board   

 Community wide initiative: 
Children cards for older people, 
- use community partners 
(churches, groups, schools).  

Health and Wellbeing Board   

 Come together for social 
aspects – encourage health 
walks with IWIYW  

Health and Wellbeing Board 
IWIYW 

  

 Work with local GPs and have a 
prescription to use local social 
enterprise bistro  

Health and Wellbeing Board   

Improving Access to 
Healthcare 

Deliver Pharmacy in Besses  Health and Wellbeing Board   

 Delivery of the Radcliffe Pilot 
into Whitefield  

Health and Wellbeing Board   

Community provision 
of life saving 
equipment 

Provision of local defibrillators 
at key sites within Whitefield 

Health and Wellbeing Board   

Reduce fuel poverty 
and its affects 

 

Promote ‘Little Bill’ to enable 
access to energy efficiency 
savings for households in 

Energy Officer 
Township Forum  
 

Promotion via schools, 
Children services and 
other organizations and 
events 

December 2015 

Page 11  
 

D
ocum

ent P
ack P

age 27



Whitefield/Unsworth Results at end of financial 
year on number of 
measures installed, 
estimated savings etc  
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Outcome: Improved Employment Opportunities 
Besses Ward has 6.1% job seeker allowance claimants. Of the 263 JSA claimants in Besses ward, 115 are youth claimants – this is the 4th 
highest in the Borough. Seeking and getting to work may mean travelling outside the immediate area, and poor transport links to some 
employment sites makes it difficult. 
 

ISSUE 

What needs to be 
achieved 

ACTIONS/OUTPUTS 

How can we work towards 
addressing the issue? 

LEAD AGENCY 

Who should take 
responsibility? 

 

MILESTONE 
 

By when? 

Reintroduce Work 
Experience in Schools 

Work with Local Education 
Authority and get young people 
ready for work 

Schools – Board of 
Governors 

 Sept 2016 

Pilsworth  Promote the re-use and 
development of vacant sites for 
employment uses 

Strategic Planning & 
Economic 
Development 

Development 
Management 

 Ongoing 

Effectiveness of Children’s 
Centres 

Job opportunities for young 
parents 

Whitefield HUB 
children’s centre 

 Ongoing 

 Under 2 provision in school (not 
school ready impacts on lifelong 
choices) 

Whitefield HUB 
children’s centre 

 Ongoing 

Opportunities for training 
and adult learning to 
support employability 

Literacy and numeracy training & 
CV assistance courses through 
Besses Children Centre – 
increasing number of people 
equipped with skills to find work 

Bury College 
Whitefield HUB 
children’s centre 

 

Training delivered locally Ongoing 
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 Pre-work training and confidence 
building 

Adult Learning  
Job Centre Plus 

Training delivered locally Ongoing  

 Encourage/promote training 
courses, apprenticeships, jobs 

Township 
Coordinator 

Wider promotions  
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Outcome: Improved Educational Attainment/Learning 
Whitefield and Unsworth, like the rest of the Borough have great schools with dedicated staff. However there is evedence to show that 
there is a link between children on free school meals and low attainment levels, and an ultimate link to youth unemployment.  

ISSUE 

What needs to be 
achieved 

ACTIONS/OUTPUTS 

How can we work towards 
addressing the issue? 

LEAD AGENCY 

Who should take 
responsibility? 

 

MILESTONE 
 

By when? 

Support for residents 
whom English is not their 
first language 

Promote and support for courses 
led by Children’s Centres and 
Adult Learning 

Whitefield HUB 
children’s centre  

Adult Learning 

 Ongoing 

Establish sessions in new 
provision and engage 
most hard to reach 

Children’s Centre involvement for 
adult/parent information. 

Whitefield HUB 
children’s centre 

 Ongoing 

Expand 2 year old 
funding programme 

To have 2 year olds school ready Whitefield HUB 
children’s centre 

 Ongoing 

 Increase nursery capacity for 
those 2 year old children – 
already shortfall of provision for 
these children 

Whitefield HUB 
children’s centre 

 Ongoing 

Children’s learning Ensure children are school ready. 
Support for parents in most need 
- Increase family learning  

Embrace and celebrate gifted and 
talented children 

Whitefield HUB 
children’s centre 

Schools 

Township Forums 

 Ongoing 

 Encourage early reading    
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 Encourage children to ‘think big’  Celebration and publicity of 
children’s achievements 

 

Deliver more learning 
opportunities in the 
community to make 
learning more accessible 

Offer taster courses. Identify 
suitable venues for adult learning 
facilities 

Adult Learning 

Township Forum 

 

Increase participation in adult 
learning locally 

Ongoing 
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Outcome: Improved Community Safety 
In Whitefield and Unsworth there has been significant success in the reduction of anti social behaviour and we want to see that continue 
to reduce.  
 

ISSUE 

What needs to be 
achieved 

ACTIONS/OUTPUTS 

How can we work towards 
addressing the issue? 

LEAD AGENCY 

Who should take 
responsibility? 

 

MILESTONE 
 

By when? 

Continue Partnership 
working 

Create strong links with different 
groups 

All partners 
Township Forum 

 Ongoing 

 Regular partnership meetings to 
identify and quickly deal with 
emerging issues.  

Township 
Coordinator 
GM Police 

Regular meetings being held 
with range of key partners, 
housing providers, youth 
services, police, environmental 
health 

Ongoing 

 Regular PACT Meetings. Good 
publicity to increase involvement 

GM Police, Council 
Schools & partner 
agencies 

Positive reporting of success 
stories to township Forum and 
press  

Ongoing 

 BSafe BCool project to year 9 
pupils. Ensure youngsters learn to 
respect police officers & the law 

GM Police, Council 
Schools & partner 
agencies  
Township 
Coordinator 

Presentations to High School 
children. Township coordinator 
to present ASB element. 

October 2015 

 Raise awareness of ASB / personal 
safety crime / drugs amongst 
school age children 

GM Police, Council & 
partner agencies 
Township 
Coordinator 

Alongside BsafeBcool, 
promotion of safe4summer 
and safe4 autumn 

December 2015 

Speeding controls to be Use of speed cameras for hotspot GM Police   
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prioritized and increased areas 

More ‘community group’ 
formation i.e. Home 
Watch and Resident 
Associations 

To alleviate pressures under GM 
Police cuts and instill basic good 
neighbourhood behviour 

GM Police 
Cllrs & Advisory 
Board members 

Homewatch information 
distributed via Township 
Coordinator 

Ongoing 

 Promote TRAs and other groups 
that get people together, support 
and to learn from other group’s 
experience 

Local Cllrs & other 
group members 
support new groups 

  

Safety around Whitefield 
Metrolink Station 

Reduce trespass onto tracks Transport 
Committee 

Reduced crime/fear of crime 
and accidents 

Ongoing 

 Tackle Anti-Social Behaviour on 
platform 

GM Police 

ASB Team 

 Ongoing 

Resolve school parking 
issues 

Danger for children and other 
residents. Encourage schools to 
participate in ‘Safer School 
Parking Charters’ 

Road Safety team 

Township Forum 
members 

Primary Schools: 
St. Bernadette’s 
All Saints 
Mersey Drive, Ribble 
Drive & Whitefield 
Community 
St. Michael’s  
Higher Lane 

High Schools: 
Philips  
Castlebrook 

Cloughside 

Reduced parking within school 
areas 

Ongoing 

Educating school children 
on road safety awareness 

Deliver road safety awareness 
workshops to all High Schools 

Road Safety team Increase awareness of road 
safety and reduce incidents 

March 2016 
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Councillor support 

Street Safe 20mph Young, vulnerable and old 
residents to be protected. Council 
to target right areas. Work with 
schools and local communities to 
endorse and assist in 
implementation of StreetSafe 
20mph speed limits in residential 
areas 

Bury Council 
Highways Dept 

Successful Implementation of 
20mph schemes 

Ongoing 
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Outcome: Community Pride and Belonging 
Whitefield and Unsworth is a great place to live, work and visit. There are low levels of crime and anti social behaviour compared to other 
areas. There is some beautiful green open space and park areas that are very much valued throughout the area and we want to instill a 
greater pride in the area for now and future generations. 

ISSUE 

What needs to be 
achieved 

ACTIONS/OUTPUTS 

How can we work towards 
addressing the issue? 

LEAD AGENCY 

Who should take 
responsibility? 

 

MILESTONE 
 

By when? 

Improvements to 
Highways and pavements 

Council to allocate funds to each 
township forum to let the 
community decide on the most 
significant areas for improvement 

Council decision   

 Removal of unsightly 
signage/banners on highways 

Highways Dept   

Improvements to Parks Deliver programme to improve 
existing play areas 

Parks Dept Better facilities within parks Ongoing 

 Regular trimming of hedges, 
improving appearance of the local 
area  

Parks Dept   

 Removal of unsightly 
signage/banners on parks railings 

Parks Dept 
 

  

 Placement of 5 items of outdoor 
gym equipment adjacent to all ball 
zones in Whitefield and Unsworth 
(ensure fairness in distribution of 
funding from ‘I Will If You Will’) 

IWIYW Lobbying by local groups, 
Councillors 
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Maintenance and TLC of 
Sunnybank Woods 

Re-instate the ‘Friends of 
Sunnybank Woods’ 

Cllr Grimshaw / 
Chris Gibbons 

Friends of Whitefield 
& Unsworth Park 

  

 Work with Children and young 
people 

Whitefield HUB 
children’s centre 

Youth Participation 
Co-ordinator 

  

 Support from Ranger and 
volunteer rangers 

Rangers 

Parks Dept 

  

Promotion of allotments 
and self growing schemes 
to the wider community 

Educate the local community in 
how to develop allotments, self 
growing schemes (e.g. incredible 
edibles, community orchards) 

Eden Gardens 
Allotments 

Yvonne Moore 

  

Re-invigorate Boz Park  Re-establish committee group and 
encourage more community 
events within the Park 

Friends of Whitefield 
& Unsworth Park 

  

Re-invigorate Sunnybank 
Woods  

Re-instate the Friends of 
Sunnybank Woods with support 
from team of volunteer rangers 

Friends of Whitefield 
& Unsworth Park 

  

 Investigate the issues affecting 
ongoing heavily waterlogged 
areas 

Parks Dept   

Re-instate Melrose Close 
allotments 

Increased need for allotments in 
the area 

Parks Dept   

Commitment to provide 
permanent coordinator 
for a team of volunteer 

Council to provide ear-marked 
funding for a volunteer 
coordinator 

Ward Councillors   
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rangers  

Appropriate re-
development of Whitefield 
House / The Uplands 

Continue to press for suitable 
development 

Planning Dept   

Gateway maintenance Improve physical appearance of 
gateway sites. Report issues via 
Township Forum 

Community 
Township Forum 

  

Support community 
events & promote 
volunteering to ensure 
delivery of key events  

Park events 

 

 

Township Forum 

Friends of Whitefield 
& Unsworth Park 

Successful delivery of events 

 

March 2016 

 Eden Gardens Allotments Open 
Days 

Eden Gardens   

 Elms in Bloom Elms TRA   

 Doorstep and Sportivate activities 
for young people 

Sport and Physical 
Activity Service 
(SAPAS) 

  

 Volunteers needed to implement 
community actions 

B3SDA 
Township Forum 

  

Encourage more recycling 
& improve recycling rates 

Road shows to promote recycling 

 

Bury Council waste 
management 

Measured by number of road 
shows and number of people 
engaged with 

Ongoing 

 Promote recycling in schools Bury Council waste 
management 

Presentations at schools / 
pupils engaged 

Ongoing 

 Promotion of waste collection 
services with local businesses 

Bury Council waste 
management 

Increased number of 
businesses paying for Bury’s 
waste collections services 

Ongoing 
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 Specific action in hotspot low 
performing areas 

Bury Council waste 
management 

Door to door visits, targeted 
work with individual 
households 

Ongoing 

 Right Stuff Right Bin tagging 
projects in mid performing areas  

Bury Council waste 
management in 
partnership with 
Greater Manchester 
Waste Disposal 
Authority (GMWDA) 

Measured by number of 
schemes/bin rounds and the 
numbers of properties involved 
with each scheme (average 
approx 1,300 each bin round) 

Ongoing 

 Promotion of brown food recycling 
bins 

Bury Council waste 
management 

Measured by number of brown 
bins requested, tonnage rates 
increase 

Ongoing 

Improve Environmental 
Education and awareness 

Promotion of Whitefield as a nice 
place to live 

Township forum 
members 

Positive promotion via events, 
publicity 

Ongoing 

 Work with police to identify graffiti 
“Tags” Encourage shops to keep  
shop frontages clean and litter 
free 

GM Police 

Township Forum 

Less graffiti in area 
Less litter 
Cleaner shop frontages 

 

 Encourage local clean up days/ 
events 

Township Forum 
members & partners 

Cleaner streets  

Regular Bus Service to 
Asda, Pilsworth 

Better access to facilities. Lobby 
First Bus 

Local TfGM 
reps on Council 

 Ongoing 
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Ruth Shedwick 

Township Co-ordinator 

Department of Communities & Wellbeing 
 

Bury Town Hall, Room 4, Knowsley Street, Bury, BL9 0SW 

0161 253 5327 

r.shedwick@bury.gov.uk 
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Bury Council Township Forum Report

The Council has allocated £8,000 to each Township Forum to be allocated through a sub group of the Township forum four 
times a year in June, September, November and March. A maximum of £250 individual grant is available for formally 
constituted organisations. 

Additionally, a borough-wide allocation of £8,000 is available for “cross-ward” applications for activity that takes place across 
more than one ward. The “cross-ward” applications are determined by the Council’s Small Grants Panel. 

Organisations applying for funding should be running projects which address at least one of the following priorities or 
one of those detailed in the Township plans:

 Improved employment opportunities
 Improved Community and Safety
 Improved Health and Well being
 Learning Opportunities for local residents
 Community Cohesion, Community Pride and belonging
 Environmental improvements 

This report details the applications received to date including the October round of funding.  The first round of applications 
was approved by the Small Grants Panel as there was insufficient time to form sub group of the Township Forums before the 
applications had to be approved. . 
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Bury East

Group Details
 Amount 

requested 
 Amount 
allocated 

Date 
approved

Beasties Junior Youth Club Big Jubilee Lunch £     250.00 £     250.00 23.06.15

New Springs Community Project Community awards evening £     250.00 £     250.00 05.10.15

 £     500.00 £     500.00  

Bury West

Group Details
 Amount 

requested 
 Amount 
allocated 

Date 
approved

Peoples Voice To improve site sensory garden and beds £     250.00 £    250.00
23.06.15

Walshaw Park Football Club Junior Team Kit £     250.00 £    250.00 23.06.15

Brandlesholme Residents  
Association Welcome signs North & South boundaries £     250.00 £    250.00 17.11.15

£     750.00 £    750.00
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Prestwich

Group Details
 Amount 

requested 
 Amount 
allocated 

Date 
approved

Prestwich Carnival Carnival Event Insurance   £     250.00 -        

Village Greens Community Co-op To increase chillers area for provision   £     250.00 -

Big Knit Purchase wool   £     250.00 £    250.00 23.06.15

Albert Avenue Allotments Setting up bee hives   £     250.00 -

Seaforth Explorer Unit Purchase new tents and pans £    250.00 £    250.00 17.09.15

St Margaret’s Bowling Club Update Kitchen facilities £    250.00 £    250.00 17.09.15

Simister Village Community 
Assoc. Hold family social event for all the village £    250.00 £   250.00 17.08.15

Prestwich Methodist Youth 
Association Youth Workers £    250.00 £    250.00 12.11.15

£    2, 000.00 £    1,250.00
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Radcliffe

Group Details
 Amount 

requested 
 Amount 
allocated 

Date 
approved

Withins Community Association To purchase raised planters & soil £    250.00 £    250.00 16.09.15

Radcliffe Heritage Society Promotional Calendars History of Radcliffe £    250.00 £    250.00 16.09.15

The Rotary Club of Radcliffe Annual over 70's Christmas Party £    250.00 £    250.00 18.11.15
Radcliffe Business Group Servicing for tree LED lights for 2 years £    250.00 £    250.00 18.11.15
Red Bank Tenants Good quality soil £    200.00 £    200.00 18.11.15

£   1200.00 £   1200.00

Ramsbottom Tottington and North Manor

Group Details
 Amount 

requested 
 Amount 
allocated 

Date 
approved

Tottington & District 
Townswomen’s guild Organised Speakers at events £     250.00 -

Soroptomist Provide a Tea Party for Ramsbottom elderly £     250.00 -

Tottington Park Bowling and 
Social Club Purchase new equipment £     250.00 -

 Greenmount Village Community Signage £     250.00 £    250.00 26.11.15

Nangreaves Residents Association Hand rail & support £     250.00 -
£    1,250.00 £    250.00
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Whitefield and Unsworth

Group Details
 Amount 

requested 
 Amount 
allocated 

Date 
approved

Whitefield Community Graveyard Purchase equipment & Soil £     250.00  £    250.00 

Victoria Youth Job Club £     250.00  £    250.00 23.06.15

North M/c Ladies Jewish Drama 
Grp Drama piece for the group £     250.00  £    250.00 08.09.15

Bill Lane Improvement Scheme Improvements & clean up on Bill Lane £     250.00 £    250.00 17.11.15

£    1,000.00 £    1,000.00

Cross Township

Group Details
 Amount 

requested 
 Amount 
allocated 

Date 
approved

Eden Garden Allotments Equipment & items for area in allotments  £     500.00 £    300.00
23.06.15

Tottington Holiday club Provision of Holiday club and activities  £     500.00 £    500.00
23.06.15

Bury Archaeological Group Member training, Newsletter & Excavations  £     500.00           -
23.06.15

Tottington Sports Club Tottingtons 'Big Day Out'  £     500.00           -
23.06.15

Prestwich Book Festival Host Event for book lovers,£300 returned  £     400.00 £    300.00
23.06.15
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Hard of Hearing Tutor and room hire  £     500.00  £    265.00 
23.06.15

Bury Widows Towards cost of Railway lunch & day out  £     500.00           -   

Bury and Districts Home Watch   Annual Home Watch Conference  £     500.00  £    200.00 15.09.15

Unsworth Cricket Club FC Full size foldable goal post  £     500.00  £    500.00 15.09.15

Bury Carers Group To run variety of activities for carers  £     500.00 rejected

Little Britain Anglers Lawn mower  £     450.00 deferred

Buddy's for Children with Autism fixtures and fittings for new shop  £     500.00 rejected

The Rotary Club of Ramsbottom Trip for young carers to Blackpool  £     500.00  £    500.00 17.08.15

Bury Diabetic Support Group To organise information events  £     500.00 rejected

Bury Archaeological Group Equipment  £     500.00 rejected

Well Arty
Too match fund music pilot for young 
people  £     500.00 rejected

SupportiveStem Community 
Growth Marketing Campaign to raise awareness  £     470.00 rejected

Its Time 4 Change Room Hire for Breakfast Club  £     500.00 £     500.00 17.11.15
Bloco Ashe Marketing & room hire for workshops  £     500.00 £     240.00 17.11.15

Bury Voluntary Ranger Service
To line and insulate container for storing 
tools  £     500.00 £     500.00 17.11.15
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Langley Allotments Part payment for replacement building  £     500.00 £     500.00 17.11.15

Whitefield Horticultural Society Centenary event  £     480.00 £     250.00 17.11.15

Bury Diabetic Society Running costs  £     500.00 withdrawn

Little Britain Anglers Lawn mower  £     480.00 deferred

 £  11,780.00  £   4,555.00  

D
ocum

ent P
ack P

age 47



T
his page is intentionally left blank


	Agenda
	3 Minutes and Matters Arising
	6 Updates - Uplands, Former Whitefield Town Hall, Hickory Grange, Porada
	8 Town Plan Update
	Welcome to Whitefield & Unsworth Local Community Plan
	Who we are and what we do
	Together we can achieve more!
	Key Outcomes:

	Everybody’s involved
	Outcome: Improved Health and Wellbeing
	Outcome: Improved Employment Opportunities
	Outcome: Improved Educational Attainment/Learning
	Outcome: Improved Community Safety
	Outcome: Community Pride and Belonging

	10 Funding Report

